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Presidentõs Message April 2016 
By Elaine Spencer 

 

I want to recognize Art Wade, our friend at Dudley Farm State Park in Newberry.  Art is 

CSO President of The Friends of Dudley Farm and also has a passion for roses.  This is 

where the story begins.  His love of roses is coming to Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings home in 

Cross Creek.  On Sunday, May 15
th
 we will have a ribbon-cutting ceremony for a new rose 

named after Marjorie.  This is exciting and Art is responsible for this becoming a reality.   
 

Last year, a horticulturist at Florida Southern, Dr. Malcolm Manners attended the MKR Society Conference in 

Lakeland and introduced the new rose to the society members.  Dr. Manners, in breeding this new hybrid, 

asked for help naming this special petite red rose.  Dr. Mannerõs friend, Dr. Keith Huneycutt, who teaches the 

writings of Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings in his English classes, knew of Rawlings fondness for roses and asked Dr. 

Manners if it would be possible to name a rose for Marjorie.  Dr. Manners had recently bred a new hybrid and 

recommended it to Dr. Huneycutt, who in turn recommended it to the MKR Board of Trustees, who ap-

proved the proposal.  Dr. Manners registered the rose with the National Rose Society to be officially named the 

Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings Rose.  Dr. Manners contacted his friend Art Wade, who agreed to propagate the 

rose.  Art Wade and his wife, Cydney are the owners and operators of Rose Petals Nursery and generaously 

offered to help design and build a rose bed that will have three MKR roses to honor her name.  
 

On behalf of The Friends of the Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings Farm, we want to thank Art for collaborating with 

us on this very special occasion.  To find out more about this upcoming event, please read the article in this is-

sue by our newest board member Lowell Garrett. Wouldnõt Marjorie be thrilled? ðYes, I think she would be so 

thrilled that a beautiful new rose variety has been named after her.   
 

See you there on May 15th ! 

 

Art Wade, CSO President @ Dudley Farms and owner of 

Rose Petals Nursery giving his expertise in preparation of the 

Marjorie Kinnan Rawlings Rose Garden.  Also helping is 

Dan Anson and Neal Spencer along with Farm Volunteer, 

Bob Protomaster - Valerie Rivers overseeing 

Park Manager Valerie Rivers and Board Member 

Dan Anson prepare rose bed layout 
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Duane and Debbie 

Yearling Trail Walk Saturday, March 5, 2016 

Saturday, March 5, eight of us enjoyed a lovely day 

on the Yearling Trail in the Ocala National Forest. 

No sooner than we had started on the Florida 

Trail portion of the Yearling Trail, we spotted a 

beautiful Swallow-tailed Kite in the blue sky above 

the classic scrub. We had hardly recovered from 

that thrill, when several Florida Scrub Jays were 

spotted in the Hidden Pond area and north of 

there as well as near the Rueben Long home site. 

Just beside of the Yearling Trail near the Calvin 

Long Homestead site, there is a large mound of 

sand at the entrance of a Gopher Tortoise burrow. 

We saw no inhabitants, however. 

Just a bit further, an animal was bounding along the ground about 100 feet off 

of the trail. All we could see was a very large fluffy tail. As it went up the tree, 

we identified a Shermanõs Fox Squirrel. This one was a beauty. Very light in 

color, it had a black mask on its face. We watched it climb and jump to a 

neighboring tree. You will perhaps remember that this portion of the trail is 

long-leaf pine, wiregrass, and palmetto habitat. This is just what the fox squirrel 

needs to thrive. 

What next? Along the forest road head-

ing back to highway 19, we saw another 

Gopher Tortoise burrow with a very 

large tortoise entering the tunnel. We 

stopped the car to take pictures, and 

another Gopher Tortoise was crawling 

very quickly (Every description is rela-

tive.) towards the same burrow. It toler-

ated our watching and taking pictures as 

it went about its journey. 

The boils were lovely as usual, and the gingerbread was delicious. What a day! 

Be sure to visit us at http://mkr.marjoriekinnanrawlings.org  
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A Day in Jodyõs World 

By Anne Pierce 

Recently, the community sign in 

Cross Creek was destroyed and/or 

stolen, leaving the community 

without a valued source of sharing 

community news and information.  

The MKR Friends of the Farm 

would like to ask that you con-

sider making a donation to the 

Cross Creek Volunteer Fire  

Department to help replace this 

sign.  The address for the Fire 

Dept. is P.O. Box 183, Island 

Grove, FL   32654. 

    

Thank you for your  
kind consideration! 

http://mkr.marjoriekinnanrawlings.org

